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Further Clarification on the Initial Mode of Work at ADP 2.11 
 

 
Following 22 pre-consultation meetings held by the ADP Co-Chairs, a meeting of heads of 
delegation was convened on 18 October 2015 to consider the initial mode of work at ADP 2.11. It 
was agreed that the outcome of ADP 2.11 should be a short, concise and coherent Paris package on 
workstreams 1 and 2 for further negotiation at COP 21.  As far as possible it will include text with 
broad acceptance, as well as crystalized, clear options requiring final decision during the ministerial 
segment at COP 21. 
 
To this end it was agreed that, following a short opening ADP plenary, an open-ended ADP contact 
group will be convened. Negotiating groups and interested Parties will be asked to introduce their 
proposed surgical insertions in textual form to the non-paper contained in document 
(ADP.2015.8.InformalNote). Insertions will first be invited on the draft agreement. Thereafter, 
insertions will be invited on the draft decision, including the draft decision on work stream 2. Such 
insertions should be presented orally in the room and submitted immediately to the secretariat 
electronically. 
 
Parties agreed to exercise restraint in submitting proposals that in their view must be included in a 
revised non-paper if it is to serve as a starting point for text-based negotiation among Parties at 
ADP 2.11. Parties also agreed that all proposals submitted throughout the week will have the same 
status. 
 
It was agreed that a meeting of heads of delegation will be convened immediately after this first 
session of the ADP open-ended contact group to agree on the way forward and the mode of work.   
 
 
 
 
 


